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   COPPULL CHURCHES IN THE SNOW 
Photos Courtesy of John Cobham, 

taken on 16 January 2024
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                                                                   CHAIRMAN’S MESSAGE			               
Dear Residents

I hope you enjoyed your Christmas and New Year festivities and are now look-
ing forward to the warmer weather to come (hopefully)!

The Christmas lights switch-on was a huge success.  The Parish Council 
intends to hold this event each year from now on.  The date of the switch on 
is Friday 29 November 2024.  This time, at the start of the Snowman Festival.  
We must thank Mary Russell for the time she spent organising the festival 
which was also a huge success and will take place this year on Saturday 30 
November and Sunday 1 December 2024.

You may have noticed that quite a few defibrillators have been installed around 
the village, more information on those is on page 6.  

The Village Hall is now nearing completition and will be available to hire shortly 
at reasonable cost for local groups.  If you have any activities where you are 
looking for a new venue, please contact the Clerk in the first instance.  The 
venue is situated over two floors, the downstairs will be used for a pre-school 
and the upstairs (with a lift) will be available for other activities, Parish Council 
meetings, etc.  

The Parish Council is due to receive another Community Infrastructure Levy 
payment at the end of April 2024.  Although some of this will be used to com-
plete the Village Hall and for improvements to the Leisure Centre, there will be 
a good amount available for improvements elsewhere in the village.  Please 
contact the Clerk if you have any suggestions.  Projects must be beneficial to 
the residents of the village and be held/located within the village.

The 80th Anniversary of D-Day is approaching and there are a few planned 
events within the village.  See page 7 for further details.  

The Parish Council’s Annual Picnic in the Park will be held on Sunday 9 June 
and will be loosely themed around D-Day.  Please keep this date in mind, we 
hope to see you all there again to enjoy a fabulous, fun and virtually free day 
out!

The Parish Council has signed up to the Civility & Respect Pledge.  By sign-
ing the Pledge the council is agreeing to treat councillors, clerks, employees, 
members of the public,and representatives of partner organisations and volun-
teers with civility and respect in their roles.

Cllr Michael Atherton
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COPPULL NEIGHBOURHOOD DEVELOPMENT PLAN 
UPDATE

Great news!  We are now on version five of the 
Coppull Neighbourhood Plan and the Steering 
Group are working as hard as possible to get 
a version ready to present to the all the resi-
dents for consultation.

We are looking at preserving our Local Green 
Spaces, our blue and green assets (water and 
land), those areas of Coppull that make up our 

uniqueness, our red brick core of terraces and many other assets like green
landscaping. Remember, we cannot stop building in Coppull but the Neigh-
bourhood Plan gives a recognised framework for what type of developments 
can happen and what considerations need to be made when planning these 
developments.

The Steering Group works have been long and involved and we want to thank 
those of the group for their diligence and steadfastness in ploughing through 
lots of information that is new to them and they having to learn about National 
Planning Policy Framework, Chorley Local Plan, what can and can’t be in-
cluded in a Neighbourhood Plan to name but a few.

If you’d like to exercise your brain cells please consider getting involved, even 
if you feel you may not have any relevant experience or understanding, we 
still need people to do research and surveys to complete the plan. An hour 
or two will make a welcome contribution to the Steering Group, we’d love to 
have you on board.  

Please register your interest to help by contacting us via the following:

•	 Coppull Parish Council Clerk at coppullparishcouncil@gmail.com
•	 Joining our Facebook Group ‘Coppull Neighbourhood Plan’
•	 Contacting via the Coppull Parish website http://coppullpc.co.uk

LOST PROPERTY  - There are a number of items that have been found on 
the park which are in the Parish Council office.  If you have lost anything in 
the last few months/years please contact the Clerk with a description.  If the 
items are not claimed by the end of March 2024, they will be disposed of.

COMPETITION WINNERS - A prize has still not been claimed for the last 
dog competition - it was for a dog named Diamond.

If this is your dog please contact the Clerk to claim your prize before the end 
of March 2024. 
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SALES & LETS
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NEW DEFIBRILLATORS

The Parish Council was very pleased to donate towards the fund set up by the Printers 
Arms to get a public defibrillator installed and this is what happened!  

“Due to the exceptional generosity of all, we have managed to purchase not one but two, 
publicly accessible defibrillators for the community.  One outside the Printer’s Arms on 
Chapel Lane and one outside the Wheatsheaf Hotel on Spendmore Lane.  I would like to 
thank the following:

•	 Everyone who donated to the fund raiser.
•	 Everyone who sold or bought a calendar.
•	 Exceptional effort by the girls in Taylor Maid.
•	 Dave Livesey and his team from Collingwood Electrical for installing the devices.
•	 Janet and staff from the Printers Arms for supporting the lads.
•	 Lastly the non-calendar boys themselves, without them this would never have hap-

pened. 
“THE BOYS DONE GOOD” ..... Steve Simm.

Since the above happened, the Parish Council received match funding to provide a further 
three defibrillators in the village.  The match funding was provided by London Hearts.  They 
are being positioned as follows:

•	 The new Village Hall, Chapel Lane
•	 AW Fire in the centre of the village (opposite the Co-op)
•	 The Spar Shop on Spendmore Lane

Many thanks to the Spar Shop and to AW Fire for allowing the defibs to be placed on their 
properties.  Thanks also to Phil from AW Fire for undertaking the installation in conjunction 

To obtain the access code, please dial 999 and follow their instructions

•	 A.W. Fire (PUBLIC) Spendmore Lane (opposite the co-op)
•	 Birkacre Garden Centre (PUBLIC) New Road
•	 Coppull British Legion, Springfield Road
•	 Coppull Clinic, Springfield Road
•	 Coppull Conservative Club (PUBLIC) Spendmore Lane
•	 Coppull Parish School, Roe Hey Drive
•	 Coppull Primary School, Park Road
•	 Coppull United Football Club, Springfield Road
•	 Coppull Village Hall (PUBLIC) Chapel Lane
•	 Screentek (PUBLIC) Chapel Lane Business Park
•	 Spar Shop (PUBLIC) Spendmore Lane
•	 Springfield Park Leisure Centre
•	 St. John’s School, Preston Road
•	 St. Oswald’s Primary School, Spendmore Lane
•	 The Printers Arms (PUBLIC) Chapel Lane
•	 Tree Face Cafe, Yarrow Valley Park 
•	 Wheatsheaf Public House (PUBLIC) Spendmore Lane
•	
•	 If you know of any other locations in or around Coppull, please inform the Clerk to update 

the list.
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There are quite a few events being held on and 
around the date of this anniversary, 6 June 2024.

On the actual day, Thursday 6 June, a service is 
to take place at the memorial at St. John’s Church.  
This will commence at 8.45pm and a beacon will be 
lit to commemorate the anniversary, in conjunction 
with other beacons which will be lit around the coun-
try.  The service will end at 9.30pm.  There will be a 
piper and poems will be read out.  Schools and local 
clubs will be joining in and everyone is welcome.

On Saturday 8 June, 12:00 to 17:30, there will be a 
D-Day event at the Royal British Legion clubhouse 
on Springfield Road North.  There will be vintage 
vehicles, militaria stalls, 1940s/war re-enactors, pro-
duce stalls and fun activities for the children. The 
event is going to be both inside and outside the RBL 
Clubhouse with a selection of stalls, live music, ve-
hicles and a fairground attraction.  The Vicar of St. 
John’s Church will be saying a prayer at the end of 
the event

 

                                              
                                 

PICNIC IN THE PARK 9 JUNE 2024
AND THE 80TH ANNIVERSARY OF D-DAY

On Sunday 9 June, the Parish Council 
is again holding the annual Picnic in 
the Park which will be loosely themed 
around the anniversary of D-Day.  

This will commence at 12 noon until 
6.00 pm and, as in past years, there 
will be lots of free activities for the chil-
dren.  Just bring along a picnic and 
enjoy a virtually free afternoon of fun 
and games.  

There will be bouncy castles, a chil-
dren’s entertainer, Coppull & Standish 
Brass Band and the Youth Band, the 
Samba Band, Party Animals (petting 
farm), and much more!  If anyone 
would like to volunteer to help on the 
day, please get in touch with the Clerk. 
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     SNOWMAN FESTIVAL and ..........                         CHRISTMAS LIGHTS SWITCH-ON
What a wonderful display of snowmen we had all around the village and a 
selection of them are shown below.  There were too many to put in!  

Thanks go to Mary Russell for organising the event in conjunction with the Parish 
Council.  The event culminated in the first proper Christmas Lights Switch-on.  
The Frosty the Snowman switched on the lights and everyone enjoyed a mulled 
wine and mince pie, with sweets and drinks for the children.  

Make a note in your diary for this year - Switch on event on Friday 29 November 
2024, followed by the Snowman Festival, Saturday 30 November and Sunday 
1 December 2024.  Photos courtesy of Sheila Southern and the Parish Council.

Spring newsletter No. 70 2024.indd   8Spring newsletter No. 70 2024.indd   8 08/02/2024   16:39:2308/02/2024   16:39:23



     SNOWMAN FESTIVAL and ..........                         CHRISTMAS LIGHTS SWITCH-ON
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Support Your Local Studio!

A1 FITNESS
Springfield Rd North
COPPULL PR7 5EG

Angela’s Aerobics 
Health & Fitness Classes

	 		
Chorley Strength and 

Fitness
Heavy weight lifting & 

circuit training 

Now is the time to get back to exercise.  We have a wide selection of classes 
to suit all ages and levels of fitness.  Over 30 years of experience.  Personal 

training to get you started if you prefer and group sessions also available.

Call
07949 713741 or 07712 469356
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WHAT’S ON AT COPPULL LIBRARY
Coppull Library offers regular events and activities for all ages.  In addition, we often have exciting 
one-off events. Here is a selection of some upcoming events.  Please contact the library or the 
Friends of Coppull Library Facebook page for more information.

Creative Libraries with Lancashire Adult Learning - Starting Friday 23 February 9:30 – 11.45am 
- Explore your creative side with this 4 week course.  Places limited, booking essential.

Mebs: My Life and My Career with Lancashire Constabulary - Presented by The Friends of 
Coppull Library - Saturday 24 February 11am – 12:30pm.  Mebs is back with his fascinating talk all 
about his humble start to a successful career. No need to book, just turn up.

Winter Help Event with Tracy from Jigsaw Homes and The Friends of Coppull Library - Thurs-
day 29 th February 10am. This popular help event is back with local partners offering advice and 
support to see you through the winter months. No need to book, just turn up.

World Book Day Story Time Special Thursday 7 th March 10:30am.  We will be celebrating World 
Book Day with stories, songs and crafts.  Feel free to dress up as your
favourite book character or come as you are!  No need to book, just turn up.

Dom Conlon for British Science Week - Presented by The Friends of Coppull Library - Sat-
urday 16 th March 10:30am.  Join Dom Conlon, celebrated author of the Meet Matilda series, on a 
journey to the Moon. How far will it be? Are we there yet? How fast will we travel? ARE WE THERE 
YET? From how the Moon was formed to how important it is for life on Earth, this event will be out 
of this world! No need to book, just turn up.

Railways Around Chorley with Steve Williams - Presented by The Friends of Coppull Library 
- Tuesday 19 March 5:30pm – 7pm.  The Lancashire market town was well served with by railways 
until the 1960s. This talk is very much in the now and then format with many never seen before 
photographs. No need to book, just turn up.

Easter Fair - Presented by The Friends of Coppull Library - Saturday 23 March 9:30am – 12pm.  
Are you a local crafter?  Would you like a stall at our Easter Fair?  £10 a stall and a donation of a 
raffle prize politely requested.  Come along on the day for free children’s crafts, refresments and 
wonderful local crafts to buy.

Easter Holidays 2024 - Stuck for something to do with the children in the holidays?  Did you know 
the library has a selection of games and jigsaws to use and keep them happy? Just turn up!

Are you looking for a volunteer role?

The Friends of Coppull Library (FoCL) are a group of friendly 
and enthusiastic volunteers who would like you to join them!  
They help to raise funds which support events and activities in 
the library benefiting the whole community.  They meet once a 
month on a Saturday morning (with a brew and biscuits), but you dont need to attend these regu-
larly or at all.  Examples of the types of volunteering done on an ad hoc basis are:

- Serving refreshments at events
- Helping in the library garden
- Attending monthly meetings and making decisions about events and projects
- Coming up with new and exciting ideas!
- Making posters to advertise events
- Liaising with local businesses
- And much, much more!

In particular, FoCL would love to recruit a volunteer Treasurer to keep a track of project spending.  
If you have a little time to spare, please contact the library on 0300 123 6703 or the Friends of 
Coppull Library Facebook page and you will receive a warm welcome!
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SWH - GAS CALL
 SERVICES LTD

SWH has over 20 years experience and is 
gas safe registered (No.197512)  

All aspects of plumbing and heating are 
undertaken, including:

•	 Boiler installation - advice also given
•	 Boiler service and breakdown repairs
•	 Landlord safety checks & boiler ser-

vicing
•	 Gas checks
•	 Bathroom installations
•	 Dripping tap - small jobs 

also undertaken!

Tel:  Scott Heyworth on 
07870 243780 or       

01257 470103
Email:Swheyworth@hotmail.co.uk

Visit: gas-call-services.co.uk

No job too small or too large!

C. E. MOONC. E. MOON
Roofing Contractor and Roofing Contractor and 
Property ManagementProperty Management

35 Chapel Lane, Coppull, Chorley 35 Chapel Lane, Coppull, Chorley 
PR7 4PG - Tel: 07719621146PR7 4PG - Tel: 07719621146
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LANCASHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL

Report It on the go with Love Clean Streets
You can now report all highways issues to us via the Love Clean Streets app.

How it works - It’s simple to use and your issue can be logged in seconds.

The reports will come to our highways team in the usual way, but you will be 
able to report issues on your mobile whilst out and about.  Attaching a photo to 
your report will help our inspectors to assess the work quickly.

You will also be able to keep up to date on the progress of your report via the 
app.  *Please note that any reports you make via the app, will not be visible on 
our Report It website. 

Download the app - The app is free to download.                                             

Or get it on Google Play

Simply search for 'Love Clean Streets' on the App store or Google 
Play Store on your mobile phone or tablet.

Set Lancashire County Council as your home authority.
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COPPULL POLICE
If you are aware of any 
crime or anti-social behav-
iour in your area you MUST 
report this at the time.  If 
there is no log, the Police 
cannot build up a case.  It 
is extremely important that 
reports are made.  Please telephone 101 to report, 
or report on the website:  www.lancashire.police.uk

You can also report as follows:

•	 Community Beat Manager - Ian Fitzgerald - 
•	 PCSO 7932 - Maria Fetherstone - 7932@

lancashire.police.uk
•	 PCSO 7828 - Julie Belshaw        - 7828@

lancashire.police.uk
  
In an emergency dial 999

You can view the crime statistics for Coppull at:  
https://www.police.uk/pu/your-area/lancashire-con-
stabulary/coppull

WHEATSHEAF
SPENDMORE LANE COPPULL                          

TEL:  07934825190

Joanne and all the 
staff welcome you to 
the Wheatsheaf in 

Coppull                                                                                                  
                                                    

OPENING TIMES                                                                                                                           
* Free Jukebox Monday                            Mon-Thurs  3-11                            
* Free pool Monday to Thursday	             Fri   2-11.30        
* Quiz night Wednesday                        Sat & Sun   12-11.30
* Darts and Dominoes Thursday		
* Live entertainment Friday and Saturday
* Chase the Ace 6pm Sunday                         
* Live Sport                                              Wheatsheaf, Coppull

North West Ironing 
and Dry Cleaning

217 Spendmore Lane, Coppull
Tel 01257 795252

We provide a professional 
service for all your laundry 

requirements

Coppull Royal British Legion

        Springfield Road North
Coppull
PR7 5EG
Tel:  01257 791242

Opening Hours

Tuesday - Friday:  7.15pm - 11.30pm
Saturday:  7.30pm - 12.30 pm

LIVE ENTERTAINMENT EVERY SATURDAY

Cash Bingo Tuesday & Thursday 8pm - 10pm
Wednesday afternoon 12.30pm - 2.30pm

Prize Bingo Friday 8pm - 10pm

Large function room available for hire with 
bookings taken for most events.  To book, or for 
further details, telephone 01257 791242 after 
7.30pm or contact David Higgins on 07889 

519997

Wheelchair & disabled access
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 COPPULL PARISH COUNCILLORS
  Cllr. Michael Atherton (Chair)                 07780 971364 
  Cllr. Marjorie Parkinson (Vice-Chair)      01257 793566  
  Cllr. Phil Armstrong 
         Email:  philarmstrongcoppullpc@gmail.com     
  Cllr. Julia Berry                                    07966 259831     
  Cllr. Pauline Cobham	               01257 792443
  Cllr. Neil Coggins		                07764 490365
  Cllr. Janette Colecliffe 
         Email: jancolecliffecoppullpc@gmail.com  
  Cllr. Matthew Crook       	               07712 291951                                
  Cllr. Christopher Kay                            07973 513845
  Cllr. Sheila Makin                                 01257 792896
  Cllr. Ken McCrea                                  07887 832217
  Cllr. Lynne Moores 
         Email: lynnemoorescoppullpc@gmail.com
  Cllr. Maggie Peel-Impey                       01257 470465
  Cllr. Thomas Robinson                         07866 490544
  Cllr. Paul Taylor		                07713 097432             

  PARISH CLERK:
  Sue Edwards (Editor) - Tel: 01257 470120
  Springfield Park Leisure Centre
  Springfield Road North 
  COPPULL  PR7 5EG  - Mobile: 07419 375996     
                                                                                 
  Email:        coppullparishcouncil@gmail.com 
  Web Site:  www.coppullpc.co.uk

Coppull Parish Council meetings are held in the 
meeting room at the Leisure Centre on the 2nd 

Wednesday of every month, with Management & 
Finance committees meetings now convening as and 

when necessary.
The two notice boards are - Berry’s Garden, Chapel 

Lane, near The Printers Arms, and in front of the 
Library.  There is also a new smaller notice board 

at the entrance to the Leisure Centre.  Agendas are 
posted in all the notice boards, in the Leisure Centre 

and also on the Parish Council website. 

Please contact the Clerk if you wish to attend a 
meeting, as there is very limited room.

Do you want to advertise in this newsletter?

This newsletter is hand delivered to every household 
in the  village.   It costs from only £35 for a credit card 
size advert and it has a circulation of over 3,000 —
great value for money!   Please contact the Clerk to 
place an advert or to obtain costs for larger adverts.  
Sizes may vary dependent upon artwork supplied and 

available space.

Additional copies of this newsletter can be obtained 
through the Clerk at Springfield Park Leisure Centre, 

through the website, or by email: 
coppullparishcouncil@gmail.com

             Coppull Parish Council Disclaimer  
                     

 The Parish Council accepts no responsibility nor 
endorses any of the articles, adverts or information 
contained in this newsletter, or any other informa-

tion which is delivered with this newsletter. 

  A Quality Parish Council Working for the Residents of Coppull.

CHORLEY COUNCIL Switchboard/Contact No. 
                                                           01257 515151

DISTRICT COUNCILLORS 
Cllr Julia Berry                                    07966 259831
                      Email: julia.berry@chorley.gov.uk   
Cllr Alex Hilton                                    07539 452010
                      Email: alex.hilton@chorley.gov.uk    
Cllr Ryan Towers                                07712 609774       
                                     ryan.towers@chorley.gov.uk

LANCASHIRE COUNTY COUNCILLOR   
Cllr. Julia Berry                                  07966 259831
                      Email: Julia.Berry@lancashire.gov.uk

MEMBER OF PARLIAMENT:
Sir Lindsay Hoyle - Constituency Office:	
	                                           01257 271555 
35-39 Market Street, Chorley, PR7 2SW           
email:  goreb@parliament.uk
POLICE
Police (non-emergencies)            101
Emergencies                                999
Coppull Police                      01257 246103

The Samaritans - Call free on 116 123

SCHOOLS:
Coppull Primary School	 01257 791237
Coppull Parish School	 01257 791669
St. John’s School		  01257 791403
St. Oswald’s School		 01257 791379

CHURCHES	
Coppull Parish Church & St John’s Church  
     Rev. Matt Hornby                        -  01257 791218
     coppull.churchwardens@outlook.com
     Sunday School - Karen Ingham   - 07974 184166
Spendmore Lane Methodist Church 
                         Rev. Helen Millward - 01257 413512
St. Oswald’s Church - Father Graham Dunne -   
                                                            01257 262462

Please note:   The closing dates for submission of 
articles/adverts for the newsletters in 2024 are:

1 May (Summer),
1 August (Autumn), 1 November (Winter)

Please send your articles by email to the Clerk. 
Articles received after the above dates may be too 

late to be put in that particular issue.

This issue of the Coppull Newsletter is printed by:
BD Print Services Ltd,  Preston

Telephone:  01772 435050 
Email:  sales@bdprints.co.uk

and delivered by:

Lee Distribution Ltd, Leyland
Tel:  01772 382372 or 

email: info@leedistribution.com

Business owners!  

Would you like to sponsor a flower bed in the village 
and have your company’s name shown on the 

plaque?  If so, please contact the Clerk for further 
information.
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